Liberal Studies Committee Minutes 

March 15, 2001 

201A Mc Elhaney Conference Room 

3:15 pm

Members present: M. Sadler, C.Zoni, C. Young, B. Carter, M. Swinker 

Excused: G. Wilson, R. Soni, J. Hanson, W. Foran, L. Feldman 

Guest: Dr. Lloyd Stires 

Minutes from February 22, 2001 meeting were provisionally approved on a Carter/Young motion. 

Dr. Stires presented his proposal for LBST 499 Globalization and responded to questions and recommendations. The following recommendations were made: attend to minor typographical errors, specify the number of essays students are expected to write, include a grading scale, use UWUCC format for the syllabus and include an attendance policy in the copy distributed to students. Dr. Stires stressed that the final version distributed to students will be written in much greater detail than the syllabus provided for review. He was encouraged to confer with economics faculty about the possibility of guest lecturing or contributing in some way to the development of the course. Approval of the course was recommended by Carter/Swinker. Vote was postponed pending full committee input. 

HNRC 202 Honors Core IV was reviewed and discussed. The following issues need addressed by either the proposers or Janet Goebel: 

Will this course be considered equivalent to mastery of PSYC 101 and ANTH 110, whch are prerequisite for a number of other PSYC and ANTH courses? 

Does this course also intend to meet the NW component, as does the current ANTH 110? 

HNRC 202 is proposed as a Jr level honors course yet the course material is derived from 100 level courses 

HNRC 202 should perhaps be renumbered and consider offering in one of the first two semesters 

-students need to have PSYC 101 earlier than Jr year because of other program requirements that rely on 101 as a prerequisite. 

Reviewed the Liberal Studies components of the Electro-Optics proposal. We recommend deleting the word "only" in the first line in the liberal studies section AS and AAS degree programs. The Bachelor of Science -Applied Physics Electro-optics Track: we need clarification on the following: LS section adds up to 55-56 rather than 56; we need to resolve the issue of where SAFE 145 and where the foreign language requirement is to be placed and then revise the footnote accordingly. Depending on whether SAFE 145 or the foreign language is used in the LSE category has an impact on the rest of the credit allotment. Will suggest the department review this and decide how they want it to appear in the catalog. Advising checklists also need changes to be consistent with other changes. 

Adjourned at 5:l0 pm 

